GROUPS MEETING AT
SINFIN MOOR CHURCH

Group Contact Telephone No.
Asian Men - Over 60's Group Mr Pabla B763977

Meet Monday to Friday in the Meeting Room from 1.00 ~ 5.00 pm

Cubs (Nelson Pack) Janet Smith  @&772321
Meet Tuesday in the Back Bay from 6.30 ~ 8.00 pm

Faye Elliott @07779 665181
Anne George @721108

Footlights Dancing Group

Meet for various types of dancing classes, for all ages and abilities in the
Middle and Back Bays, all day on Saturday and on Tuesday /Friday

evenings.

Men's Club Keith Jennison 764517

Meet on alternate Tuesday evenings at 8.00 pm (unless otherwise stated)

in the Meeting Room

Sinfin Live at Home Group Eve Middleton @07519 863035
Meet on Wednesday afternoon in the Middle Bay from 1.45 ~ 4.00 pm

Brownies Helen Campbell @07763 852278
Meet on Wednesday in the Back Bay from 6.00 ~ 7.30 pm
Guides Amanda Jenkins @&754770

Meet on Wednesday in the Middle Bay from 7.00 ~ 8.30 pm

Parent and Toddler Group Karen Bailey = ®&762585
Meet on a Thursday in the Back and Middle Bays from 1.15 ~ 2.45 pm

Beavers Lesley Holmes @&768581
Meet on a Thursday in the Back Bay from 5.30 ~ 6.45 pm

Sinfin Moor Church Music Group Melanie Sant ®721927
Meet on Thursday in the Front Bay from 6.45 ~ 7.45 pm

Live at Home Lunch Club Eve Middleton @07519 863035
Meet on Tuesday in the Middle Bay from 10.30 am ~ 1.30 pm

Please advise the Editor if there are any changes to the above.
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<
10.00 am Our Morning Communion Service foday is led by %
T

Rev'd Susan McIvor who is Minister at this Church.

Readings: Psalm 8 and Mark 10 v 13 - 16.

Bibles are available in the Foyer to follow the readings.

?’ The Church building is fitted with an inductive loop system.
/ T Hearing aid users should switch to the ‘T position.

We will be celebrating Holy Communion and we have an open fable and
invite all those who love the Lord Jesus Christ to take the bread and
wine with us. If you wish to receive a blessing only, please come for-
ward when asked to do so and tell the Minister that is what you require.

We extend a warm welcome to anyone who is worshipping with us for
the first time or visiting. If you are new or visiting:

. Please join us for complimentary refreshments and a chat in
the Back Bay or Coffee Bar at the end of the Service.

If you are a tax payer and want to Gift Aid your offering,
yellow envelopes are available in the Foyer.

Normally there are no Evening Services at SMC.

Our Church Open Meeting takes place after this mornings service
once we have all had time to get a drink. Please do stay for this up-
date on what is happening in our Church.
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SINFIN MOOR CHURCH MISSION STATEMENT
"We are a Christian Fellowship (including Anglican, Methodist
and United Reformed ministries) committed fo serving God
and sharing the Good News of Jesus with everyone.”

CHURCH MINISTER AND CONTACT DETAILS 2015/16

Minister* Rev'd Susan McIvor (01332 765933)
Secretary™ Julie Froggatt (01332 761388)
Stewards™ Julie Froggatt Lauren Froggatt

Michael Prince
Melvin Worton
Colin Attenborough
Eve Dudden

Keith Jennison

Margaret Platt

Melanie Sant
Church Council John Archer

David Dockray

Amanda Jenkins

Vincent Martin
SMC Safeguarding

Officer The Stewards
Room Bookings Melanie Sant (721927)
Webmaster Vincent Martin (728295)

. denotes members of the Church Council along with the Treasurer.

The Editors are always happy to receive contributions for the Monthly and
Weekly. However, they reserve the right to edit all contributions and this
includes, in some cases, not using the material at all. All articles used are
representing the writer's own personal view and they do not necessarily represent
the views of the Church.

PATTERN OF CHURCH WORSHIP AT SMC
10.00 am Morning Worship (Communion 1°" and 5™ Sunday)
Evening Services are held on the 1°" Sunday of the month from May
until September.

2

CHURCH DIARY DATES OCTOBER

Tuesday
Monday
Sunday
Tuesday
Saturday

13 8.00 pm
14  730pm
18  10.00 pm
27 8.00 pm
31 9.30am

Men's Club (See page 9)

Church Stewards Meeting

Harvest Festival (see page 6)

Men’s Club (See page 9)

Monthly Coffee Morning (See page 12)

OUR WEEKLY SERVICES FOR OCTOBER ARE:
4™ 10.00 am Morning Communion
11" 10.00 am Morning Service

18" 10.00 am Morning Worship
25™ 10.00 am  Morning Worship

Normal Weekly Meetings:

Monday
Tuesday

Wednesday

Thursday

Friday

Saturday

1.00 - 5.00 pm

Rev'd Susan McIvor
Rev'd Marion Crawford
Rev'd Susan McIvor
Terry Root

Asian Men Meeting

10.30 am - 1.30 pm Live at Home Lunch Club

1.00 - 5.00 pm
6.30 - 8.00 pm

8.00 - 10.00 pm

8.30 - 9.30 pm
1.00 - 5.00 pm
1.45 - 4.00 pm
6.00 - 7.30 pm
7.00 - 8.30 pm
1.00 - 5.00 pm
1.15 - 2.45 pm
5.15 - 6.45 pm
6.45 - 7.45 pm
1.00 - 5.00 pm
7.30 - 8.30 pm
9.00 - 2.00 pm

Asian Men Meeting

Cubs

Men's Club (fortnightly)

Footlights Dance School Adult Fun Tap Class
Asian Men Meeting

Sinfin Live at Home Scheme

Brownies (Term Time)

Guides (Term time)

Asian Men Meeting

Parent and Toddler Group (Term time)
Beavers (Term time)

Church Music Group Practice

Asian Men Meeting

Footlights Dance School - Ballet
Footlights Dance School (various classes)

For details of contacts, see the back page.
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SMC Church Prayers

DURING THE WEEK PLEASE PRAY FOR:

The Mawbey Family who are going through difficult times
at the moment.

Maureen Stilet who is still unable to come to Church.
Joy Kingston - who needs your prayers of support at this
time.

Jill Lomas (niece of Ivan and Barbara Vickerstaff) who is now home
but her condition is unchanged; also her husband, Michael and all the
family at this time.

The R & R Group as they progress the application for grants.

All those in our Church family especially those who are unwell and can-
not get to Church to be with us.

PLEASE CONTINUE TO PRAY FOR:

Jonathan Baker (Ashbourne)
Brian Voce and his wife Lyn (Rev'd Mair Bradley's friends)
Jill Clark (Gill Priestley's friend)
Louise Kinsley (friend of Vincent Martin)
Richard Dockray
Barry Davis
Julie Froggatt
Dora Show
Mark De Villiers (Michelle Sant's Father)
The SMC Renovation and Renewal Group

(please advise any changes)
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The Monthly Message from Rev'd Susan McIvor
Dear Friends,

Harvest is a time of abundance and I love itl At this time of
year before the fruit falls to the ground the tree branches hang
heavy with the brightly coloured freasure. Acorns and conkers
burst forth promising new life for the future. The leaves of the
trees furn fiery red, gold or bronze and are at their most vi-
brant before they flutter to earth. The fractors are busy in the
fields to the south side of our parish; the grain gathered, the
land mowed and prepared for next year's growing season as “all is
safely gathered in“. Across the country churches are busy with
harvest festivals and harvest suppers. Harvest is a time to dec-
orate the church creatively and to celebrate the goodness of
God's love as we trust in God for all we need to sustain us in life.
It is a time to remember all that God has given us. Harvest de-
clares that God is good and the world is a good place. God's gen-
erosity is seen in the abundance of creation and in this country
at least a harvest of plenty. So harvest is a time of grateful
thanksgiving for all that we have received. T am looking forward
to sharing this thanksgiving in our Harvest Festival celebration
on 18™ October which will be followed by a lunch together.

As Christians we not only give thanks for God's generosity to-
wards us but also try to reflect God's ways in our own lives in-
spired by the life and work and witness of Jesus Christ. Whilst
we celebrate our harvest festival we are mindful that as Sinfin
Moor Church we have a big challenge ahead of us to raise funds
for the building scheme, which the Church Council has thought-
fully and prayerfully considered. We are going to be asking you
as friends and supporters of the church to dig deep and make a

financial commitment for a number of years that will enable us to
(Continued on page 4)



(Continued from page 3)
make the changes we need to make our building water-tight and
more welcoming for the community. We also need commitment of
time and energy to help with grant applications and innovative
fundraising idea. We do all of this not so that we can have a bet-
ter church building for ourselves but to enable us to reach out
more into this community, so that the church may be a place of
welcome, friendship and hospitality which encourages more people
to grow in their faith in Christ. We will be asking for your gener-
osity so that together we can bear good fruit in Christ's name.

So this harvest time, this time of abundance, give thanks to God
for all that is good in what you see around you, and when you have
done that I would like to encourage you to prayerfully consider
your financial commitment to the church and how the resources
you have may be used for good and God in this community.

"Come ye thankful people come, raise the song of harvest home"

géom wf&f

Offer of a lift to Christian Re-
sources Exhibition If you would like to receive
an electronic copy of our
Newsletter each week to be
sure that you see one (it's

in PDF Format), please give

There are 2 seats available in a car
going to the Christian Resources
Exhibition next Thursday (8™) and
probably  free  fickets  as| your e-mail address to Ian
well. Please talk to Brenda if you| Sant so that you can be
want to take up this offer - first| added to the list or e-mail
come, first served! ian.sant@ntlworld.com.

Shoebox Appeal (See page 11)

FAMILY SHOEBOX - Ideas for filling your Shoebox

Personal grooming items - Toothbrushes and toothpaste, Shampoo/
shower gel (max 300ml), Safety razors, Plasters, Bar of soap and flan-
nel, Nail clippers/scissors, Brush/comb

Treats - Sweets, Chocolate, Hair accessories,

Fun stuff - Crayons and felt tips, Colouring books, Travel-sized games,
such as dominoes, draughts and playing cars, Small toys, such as yoyo's,
skipping ropes, bouncy balls, puzzles, balloons, Teddies/dolls/soft toys
(which have CE labels ).

N.B Handmade knitted toys are very welcome but are not to be put inside
the Shoeboxes - please take them along to your Area Collector/Group
Organiser when you take your Shoeboxes.

School items - Solar powered calculators, Pens and pencils, Pencil rub-
bers and sharpeners.

Family gifts - Plasters, Small sewing kits, Screwdriver, tape meas-
ure, New socks/tights, Gloves/hats/scarves, Headscarves, Wind up
Torch or Radio, Craft/Sewing Kit, Candles & Holders, Screwdrivers/Tape
Measures.

ELDERLY SHOEBOX - Ideas for filling your Shoeboxes

(the contents must be suitable for both sexes to receive i.e. gender neu-
tral as much as possible)

Personal grooming items - Shampoo/shower gel (max 300ml), Tissues,
Handkerchiefs, Small Mirror, , Bars of soap and flannel, Nail clippers/
scissors, brush, comb.

Fun stuff - Small games, Pens/Paper. Wind up torch/radio, craft sewing
kits, playing cards, dominoes etc.

Other items - Scarves/Gloves/Hat, Candles & Holders, Sweets/
Chocolates, Reading Glasses, Sensory Items - e.g. wind chime, lavender
bags, a beany item, oil burner etc.

NO medicines or medical products

NO money NO tinned food

NO perfume NO coffee, tea or alcohol

NO out of date items NO books or literature
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After Morning Service

May we take the opportunity to remind you that there is no one
responsible for stacking the chairs after our Morning Service
and so it is a collective responsibility. Verity and David Dock-
ray often put the chairs away and we are grateful to them but
please don't rely on them to do it every week.

On a similar subject, we would be very grateful if, those of you
who use hymn books, could return them to Foyer and not leave
to our 'Welcomes' as some are now find that task more diffi-
cult as they get older.

Your thoughtfulness and consideration will be very much appre-
ciated.

Thank you.

EEIIIIIZIZIIZIZIIIIIIIZIZIIIZIZIIIZIZIIIZIIZZI
Monthly Coffee w

Morning

to be held at the Church on
Saturday 31" October between
9.30 am until 12.00 noon

Tea Coffee Books Raffle  Fairtrade
Breakfast Baps Homemade Produce

A A The ‘girls and boys' would love to see you
e @ there.

ap Money raised is for the Building Works
Fund

>, >,
FIIZIZIZIZIIZIZIZIFIFIFIFIFIZIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIIZIIZII

(%maotan Wind Band
_Satuday 17 Uctober

2-4pm
at
St Fhomas’ Road

Methodist Church DE23 SRL
Ticket for ene adnmown £3.50

Save the date
Wednesday 23™ December starting at 7.00pm, we are to
have a Church Christmas party with a buffet, games,

quizzes and carols, (transport can be arranged if re-
quired).

Tickets will be priced £5.00 and will be on sale in Novem-
ber - come along and bring a friend(s) or even family!

Church Flowers
The flowers in the Church today are provided by
Pat and Dave Macdonald
Our thanks to her.




R & R Group update.

We are now doing a small amount of changes
to the new toilets by adding wall mounted
soap dispensers to make it tidier. The Gents

e
and Ladies sinks we will be fitting "press" : 555:::1"'

s L gy et
taps (auto shut off) which will minimise usage
and reduce waste.

The Main Building Project:-

We cannot move the potential "grants" from the denominations forward
until we have had a meeting with the three denominations, and estab-
lished some compromise in the wording of the "sharing agreement". Al-
ternatively we need achieve an understanding from the Anglican Dio-
cese, that any Methodist and URC funding is classed as "Loans in perpe-
tuity", i.e. payable back to them should the church ever cease to be a
church, at any time in the future (it is an Anglican Diocese own the build-
ing).

We are very much aware that there will be a shortfall in the funding so
we ask you to prayerfully consider your response and how the shortfall
can be met when it is known.

Mike Prince on behalf of the R & R Group

Building Works Fund & |
Thanks to the envelope scheme and the fund raising | -4 |
events, principally the Monthly Coffee Mornings, we will |  Sxu
easily reach our target of £8.000 for this year. This is |
excellent news and demonstrates our commitment to the project.
We cannot rest on our laurels and think the job is done because
that particular situation is a long way off.

There is now much work going on with this and hopefully you will be
more aware after today's Open Meeting.

Please continue to be prayerful on this and particularly the issue of
fund raising and grant applications.

Gift Day 2015
Early days for this since it was launched just 2 weeks ago but as

promised here is the first update.

From the 2 envelopes received so far we stand at £130.00.

Please place your Gift Day envelope in the offering basket on any
Sunday between now and the end of March. Thank you.

Harvest Festival

You will see in our Diary Dates on page 15 that our Harvest Festival
is to be on Sunday 18™ October and that our produce will go to the
Derby Refugee Centre.

They have advised that they particularly need rice, pasta, tinned
tuna, tinned tomatoes, cooking oil and tinned sweetcorn. Tins of
fruit are also a good health boost.

For our Harvest Lunch on that date, more names have

appeared on the list, there is room on the back for
more names to be added.....

1" Sinfin Guides — Shoe Box Appeal

This is not an appeal for shoe boxes but it is an appeal for things to put
in them!

The Guides are again supporting this appeal and invite you to help if you
want to.

On page 13 Is a check list showing what sorts of items go in to what box
either Family or Elderly.

You do not have to provide the shoe box but you can give any items to
the Guides and they will gladly use them.

Speak to Amanda Jenkins, the Guide Leader if you want to know more or
be involved in some way.

Girlguiding UK

L Irt#,.d.
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Arriva Bus Services in Derby
David Dockray has compiled some information on the forthcoming chang-
es to Arriva buses in Derby from the 25™ October, one significant
change affect Stenson Fields.
The Alvaston service 44/45 will change to 1/1A.
The Melbourne/Swadlincote service will change to 2/2A/2B.
The Ring Road service 40/40A/41 will change to 4/4A.
The Littleover service 32/33/33A/36/36A will change to 5/5A/6/6A.
The Sinfin/Stenson Fields service 37 will change to 7 and will start and
finish in Babington Lane i.e. not use the Bus Station. It will travel via
the Spot, Normanton Road, Cavendish, Stenson Road,, Oaklands Avenue,
Arleston Lane, Ragley Way, Deepdale Lane and then back to the Babing-
ton Lane in the City Centre. On a trial basis this service will also run un-
til 11.00 pm.
The 38 Service is unchanged.
Fuller details are on the notice board.
Please enjoy your journey's

David Dockray
ED: This is really good news for the folk who live on or near Arleston
Lane having lost this Service in April. So thanks to David for telling us
about these changes.

Tickled Pink

Julie has recently received her Tickled Pink pack which will be taking
place on Friday 23™ October, this is a fantastic opportunity to have some
fun, while raising much needed money to support life-
saving breast cancer research. Julie Froggatt will be selling raffle tick-
ets and the winner wins a PINK hamper (which includes chocolates, Bis-
cuits and toiletries efc.) items which have kindly been donated.

£100.00 raised helps researchers carry out 100 experiments to help pin-
point which genes make cancer cells grow and spread to help develop new
treatments to stop it. Can we help raise this amount, personally speaking
I have over the past few months and still am receiving wonderful care
and support from the Breast Cancer teams. Thank you.

Julie Froggatt
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Coffee Morning - Saturday 26™ September

For the first time to our monthly Coffee Mornings we tried a new layout
and it was a great success. No meeting room to set up and using the cof-
fee bar area for drinks etc. was a real winner with lots more room. The
kitchen hatch was so convenient to serve the food and drinks.

When Linda arrived to say Vince was not well, bearing in mind that Linda
and Vince was doing both cakes and bacon cobs, it was all hands to the
pump and Eve and Luke took over on the cakes. (hope your feeling better
Vince). Thank you Vince, Violet, Mary and Muriel for all your cooking.

The demand for hot bacon cobs was such that Linda never had a break
all morning and in all a total of 42 were sold at £1.20. Well done Linda
and it's a great big thank you to all the team as well for all that you do
so successfully.

The returns were as follows-- Books and Bric-a-Brac - £92.22, Raffle
£49.00, Cobs and Drinks £80.00, Cakes £100.59. Muriel had sold some
items that she was going to bring to the Coffee Morning and this came
to £8.19. T had a donation of £10 given to me at Church on Sunday
morning. A grand total of £340 that has been passed to the Church
Building Works Fund.

Extra special thanks to David for helping to set up and Melvin for re-
turning the unsold items back to base.

The next Coffee Morning will be on Saturday 315" October 9.30 am -
12.00 noon.

Colin Attenborough

ED: Well done to everyone involved in the Coffee Mornings with
particular thanks to Colin for what he does and also everyone who
helps in any way on a Saturday morning. Of, course there is work
to be done getting it ready and also afterwards putting away. This
makes a tremendous difference to our Building Works Fund and it
shows how serious we, as a church are about the work we plan to
do. Keep up the good work!




Church Weekend 2016
I have now received allocated rooms that are available for our weekend
away planned for 12™ - 14™ August 2016 at Willersley Castle.

Booking forms are on the back table with information; I have al-
ready received 11 names.

If you want to know more speak fo me or anyone who went last year to
find out what we get up to, its a lovely weekend of fun, food and Church
fellowship.

Julie Froggatt

Closing Date for the next newsletter
Thursday 8™ October please.

The Real Advent Calendar

Recent surveys show that knowledge of the Christmas story is fading, the
2015 Real Advent Calendar includes a free 32 page story/activity booklet
designed to be used every day in Advent. The booklet gives more details
about the Christmas story, and behind each calendar window there is a
line of the Christmas story and a Fairtrade Belgian chocolate. This makes
The Real Advent Calendar a meaningful and fun way for parents, grand-
parents and Godparents to share the Christmas story.

Please speak to Julie Froggatt if you would like fo order one they are
£3.99 each, she already has an order for 8 so wondered if anyone else in
the Church would like them ordering.

Prayer after the Morning Service
Please be aware that private prayer in the Meeting Room is

available after the service should you require it; please see
either Brenda Gossling, Mary Davis or Verity Dockray who

will be happy to pray with you.

(Continued from page 12)
you're wonderful and that they were to see for themselves if God is real
and what is being said is true.

This was shown in a humber of puppet shows and bible story enactments.

I was also given a group of children as each of us was doing crafts where
they did things like decorate money boxes with minion faces.

And T can say that one lady did come to faith which was great what a won-
derful privilege this has been and is.

I've also been involved in a lot of practical endeavours particularly on reno-
vating one of the buildings so that one of my colleagues and her brother
could have somewhere as a little flat o call their home.

I was helping with putting up plaster board, clearing out old, painting and
decorating and helping put back useable furniture allowing this area to be
now liveable in.

This has been a really wonderful challenging and busy few months learning
many new things as I go.

I wish you all the very best.
God bless you all.

Yours in Christ's name. Richard Dockray

Creating Safer Space Foundation Training Module
(Pastoral, Children's work, Vulnerable Adults work)
There are more dates for training fixed now as follows:

Friday 20™ November 2015 10.00 am at Littleover Methodist Church
(we have 5 people attending this venue from Sinfin if you would like a
lift)

Saturday 12™ March 2016 in the morning venue to be confirmed
Wednesday 15™ June 2016 in the evening venue to be confirmed

Please let Julie Froggatt know so she can let Circuit know that you
are attending.
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Richard Dockray is at Adelaide College, Saltcoats in Scotland and he
keeps us up-to-date with what he is doing, here is his latest missive.

Hi all at SMC

At this time of writing I'm currently on my summer holidays, another
term and academic year completed.

You may remember me mentioning that the lady responsible for the gar-
den maintenance passed away last year (2014) and since I've been given
the privilege of responsibility for the garden maintenance including ar-
ranging and sorting the vegetables and flowers to be grown and what's
necessary in growing them, this is my first full season in this way here.

We are now beginning to enjoy the resulting harvest, although it's been a
hard year with spring / summer coming in late, less sunshine and wetter
than normal resulting in everything being a bit late.

We are now enjoying some of the harvest - green beans, potato, turnip,
peas, fomato, lettuce, beetroot and some cucumber (the greens cabbage
and brussel sprouts later in the autumn / winter). One meal last week
everything on the plate was from the garden except the meatl!!

We have had a good display of flowers particularly in our fubs and bas-
kets also our flower borders are quite colourful.

Also I've been able to help a few people with their gardens which they
greatly appreciated.

Also I have been involved in some children's holiday clubs; there was a
week just after Easter in Irvine themed Charlie and the chocolate facto-
ry where I went to observe.

And T was also involved in 3 separate weeks, 2 in 2 different churches in
Carlisle being there half the time alternating with a colleague, and anoth-
er week in Leigh on sea Essex being there the whole time, all 3 of these
were minion themed based on the movie despicable me.

No matter how despicable you are or feel God still loves you and thinks
(Continued on page 13)
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Men's Club - Autumn Programme

The above is now virtually in place so we thought we would publish the
programme. We do continue to invite all men in the Church join us for our
evening and you can bring along a guest as well. Members who attend pay a
modest £1 and this includes refreshments.

13™ October  Janet Jackson - 'Life in Books'

27™ October  Geoffrey Hopkin - 'Reminiscences of an Army Bandsman'.
10™ November Peter Nelson - 'A walk round Darley Abbey’

24™ November Michael Cooke - 'WW1 and WW?2 Sites'

8™ December  Christmas Meal

We are inviting men from both St Stephen's Church and also the Catholic
Church in an attempt to boost number and be of more available to others
in our community.

Christmas Cards efc.

Emma Buckle has Webb Ivory Catalogues for us to all have a look at
and order our Christmas Cards, Christmas Paper and Christmas
Gifts etc. You can also have a look online at:

http://www.webbivory.co.uk/ss/index.isp

When you have decided what you would like please let Emma have

your orders, so that we don't incur too many delivery fees we would

like to send one big order so that we receive the goods in time for
Christmas.

We will let you know a closing date for this in a future edition of
our Newsletter but the sooner you have a look, the sooner the or-
ders can be gathered in.

For every order sent the church will receive 25% towards the
Building Works Fund.




THE 2015 PRODUCE SHOW & PHOTOGRAPHIC COMPETITION

Our 27™ Annual Produce Show and Photographic Competition was another
good event with total amount of money raised being just over £415. This
is in support of our Building Works Fund.

A good number of entries were received in all classes and a list of win-

ners follows:

Class 1-29
Class 1-21

Class 22 - 28

Class 6 - 9
Class1-14

Class 29 - 34
Class 29 - 33
Class 36

Class 37 - 46
Class 37 - 46

Class 47 - 49

Vickerstaff Medals -

FRUIT, VEGETABLES and FLOWERS

Most points  Alan Elliott (Sinfin Community Trophy)

Best exhibit  David Kirkwood (Brian Jennison Memorial
Trophy)

Best exhibit  Sue Kirkley (Harry Wickham Memorial
Cup)

Most points G Clarke (S J Bull Trophy)

Most points  Alan Elliott (Joe Williamson Memorial
Cup)

FLOWER ARRANGING
Most points Doreen Hickman (J H Fryer Rose Bowl)
Best exhibit ~ Doreen Hickman (P A J Memorial Cup)

Dave Moore (Royal Trophy)
HOME MADE PRODUCE
Most points G Clarke (Fellowship Cup)
Best exhibit  Claire Gray (Asda Challenge Cup)
CHILDREN'S SECTION

Most points ~ Ryan Gray (Jennison Shield and Gold
Medal)

2" - Charlie Ellis (Silver Medal)
3™ - Findley Ford (Bronze Medal)

(Continued on page 11)
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(Continued from page 10)

PHOTOGRAPHIC COMPETITION
The winners were:
Jon Archer
Robert Moore
Robert Moore.

Category 1 Landscape/Seascape
Category 2 Animal
Category 3 Portrait

Category 4 Group Kay Moore
Category 5 Architecture Keith Jennison
Category 6 Any Other Photograph Dave Moore
Vickerstaff Trophy (Best in Show)  Dave Moore

Each winner received a £10.00

Thanks to all who entered on any of the sections and to all who attend-
ed and supported the event in any way.

A special thanks to all the helpers for without them there would be no
show Melvin Worton, Mike Prince, Colin Attenborough, John Hickman,
John Archer, Dave Moore, John Keith (Auctioneer), Julie Froggatt,
Chris Froggatt, Jacqueline Worton, Jill Brown and all the ladies who
helped with refreshments.

The 1°" Sinfin Guides under the leadership of Amanda Jenkins deserve
a special thanks for having a go in all the flower arranging classes - well
donel

We hope to see everyone again next year for our 28™ Annual Show so
until then, many thanks to all.

Keith Jennison
ED: We add the thanks of the Church to Keith Jennison for all
the effort that he puts into this event for without him and his
organisational skills it would certainly not happen. It was his
brain child all those years ago and this is a most important event
in the life of the Church as it reaches out into the community
which is on of the reasons why we are here.
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